Catawba College

Student Government Association Minutes: September 24, 2009 Canon Student Center

A regularly scheduled Congress Meeting was called to order by President Kevin Flebbe on Thursday, September 24, 2009 at 9:02 p.m. in the Student Government Room of the Cannon Student Center. Quorum was present, with Lindsay Frye sitting in for freshmen class President Rayshaun Sandlin and freshmen class senator bo...Freshmen class senator Jessica Everett entered Congress at 9:10 p.m. with an unexcused tardy. The minutes for the September 17, 2009 meeting were approved with one correction. The voiced concerns were that the College campus is not very handicap accessible. Sarah Morse stated that this concern should be forwarded to Dr. Nan Zimmerman's accessibility committee.

President Kevin Flebbe asked for oral President and Committee Reports. There were presented as follows:

- -Senior Class- The bricks for the new brick renovation project are in place!
- -Junior Class- The class is currently working on their birthday cake fundraiser, and the t-shirts for Homecoming. They will be hosting a campus wide movie night during the week of Homecoming.
- -Sophomore Class- They will host an ice cream truck as a fundraiser during Homecoming.
- -Student Issues Committee will be meeting on Sunday, September 27 in the SGA room at 7:30 p.m.
- -Special Events Committee- The committee is in full swing with Homecoming events and all event materials are ordered. Please attend all of the Homecoming events and support the SGA. The special events committee will be meeting in the SGA room on Sunday, September 27 at 3:00 p.m.
 - -Finance Committee- no report.
 - -Public Relations Committee stated that an amendment would be proposed.

Old Business:

Special Events committee chair Katie Hill reminded everyone of the upcoming Homecoming events and giveaways. She asked everyone to please come out and support the Special Events committee and Catawba College during the Homecoming week.

Amendment 1 has been corrected and represented.

Amendment 1: The Public Relations Amendment was presented by Steffanie Jimenez and Stephanie Hill.

An amendment to the amendment was proposed by Felicia Youngblood to read "...Catawba's club and organizational events are compiled and distributed..." The amendment to the amendment was seconded by Sarah Morse. Lindsey Jackson called for previous question. Sarah Morse seconded. The vote for previous question passed. Lindsey Jackson called for previous question. Lucy Scott seconded. The amendment passed by majority vote.

New Business:

There was no New Business to present.

Concerns:

Sarah Morse brought the concern that unapproved clubs had been advertising on campus and in dormitories. Lucy Scott stated that Student Affairs is aware of this situation and that there is an open judicial case.

Dr. Clapp spoke briefly on what to expect for the Leadership Retreat.

A concern was brought up that it is hard for commuters to find parking.

A concern was brought forth about the soap dispenser/towel dispensers in Woodsen being empty. A concern was brought forth about Hoke Hall being open to students. A concern was brought forth about the pavers in front of Salisbury-Rowan being dangerous. The above stated issues were sent to the Student Issues Committee for further review.

There was a concern brought forth about the prank wars occurring in Woodsen Residence Hall.

There is still an ongoing concern about the efficiency of the Public Safety Department.

Felicia Youngblood stated that the Maintenance department is dojng a great job. Lucy Scott supplemented with information that the department had completed 485-500 work orders already this semester!

Kevin Flebbe stated that he would like to remind Congress that we are serving students and that we should bask in healthy debate.

Announcements:

Freshmen Theatre Showcase will be Friday, September 25 at 7:30 p.m.

Next Congress Meeting-Thursday, October 15, 2009 at 9:00 p.m.

Leadership Retreat- Friday, October 9-Saturday, October 10, 2009.

Felicia Youngblood made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Lucy Scott seconded. President Kevin Flebbe adjourned the meeting at 9:45 p.m.